Question for written answer E-002655/2013

to the Commission (Vice-President / High Representative)
Rule 117

Pino Arlacchi (S&D)

Subject:
VP/HR - UK arms sales to Sri Lanka
According to figures collected from the British Government’s database for strategic export controls by the Campaign Against Arms Trade (CAAT), the British Government is selling millions of pounds worth of small arms and ammunition to Sri Lanka despite the country’s dire human rights record.

Indeed, statistics taken from this database show that items ranging from assault rifles and shotguns through to weapon sights, pistols and ammunition were sold last year to the Government of Sri Lanka.

All this occurs despite the fact that the British Foreign and Commonwealth Office still classifies Sri Lanka as a ‘country of concern’ for human rights abuses. The Government of Sri Lanka has been accused of the brutal repression of its Tamil minority. Moreover, in a December update, the Foreign Office said that the human rights situation there had been marked by negative developments.

1.
Is the Vice-President / High Representative aware that the UK is selling military equipment to Sri Lanka?

2.
Does the Vice-President / High Representative consider these arms sales to be an infringement of the EU Code of Conduct on Arms Exports?

3.
What kind of measures is the Vice-President / High Representative planning to take in order to put an end to this situation and promote a stricter implementation of the criteria of the EU Common Position on arms exports by Member States?
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